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Those Present
Sandy Bell Chair (SB),  Francis Selkirk Deputy Chair(FS), George Luke Treasurer (GL), Roger French Secretary (RF),  

Present: Sandy Bell, Morag Beavon, George Luke, Fran Selkirk, Shelley Edgar, Eoin Frame, Fiona McPherson, Ian Baxter.
Local Councillors - Elaine Thornton-Nichol.
Apologies: Caroline Cochrane, Leagh Douglas, Roger French, Sabrina Edwards
Members of the public also present. 
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed, proposed Fran Selkirk and seconded Eoin Frame.
Community Police Report
Police were informed of a couple of incidents which occurred and those involved were reassured by their quick response. As from previous meeting members of the public are encouraged to report any crimes promptly.
ETN is inviting John Murray community Police officer to attend at least one meeting when convenient. 
Open Forum
A member of the public contacted Sandy Bell regarding the public football pitch. The football which takes place most Saturdays has seen an increase in dog fowling and littering. They had to stop the game eleven times to remove dog excrement and litter including broken glass from the pitch. 
There was a heated discussion as this appears to be getting worse rather than better. Members of the public had mentioned people take their cars to the car park at the school and open the boot of their cars and just let the dogs onto the pitch.  Especially during the dark nights. 
It was also mentioned that parents were entering the school ground with their dogs when there were signs clearly stating no dogs allowed. 
There have been incidents where the children can’t play on the grass because of dog fowling during school play time. 
A unanimous decision was made to try and educate rather than shame people into picking up their dog excrement.  Working alongside the school to try and get the children to be aware and to try and encourage dog owners not to allow their dogs on the pitch. 
ETN proposed poo bags and more signs to be available in public places. Speaking to the school who are taking the lead on “Dog Friendly Newtown”.
Councillor Reports  
ETN The food bank was opened in the community wing however no-one attended but its early days and the telephone box will continue till the transition is complete. 
The foodbank will hopefully open every Friday from 5-7pm manned by volunteers, then a drop in coffee/chat (warm hub) from 3-5pm and access to the foodbank is planned to be up and running as soon as possible. ETN  will email the CC a leaflet that can be shared in the newsletter and facebook which will include opening times and what is available to help those who need some help. A question was raised if a delivery service would be beneficial to those that are housebound.
Eoin Frame suggested the Southern Reporter has a ‘what’s going on in the Borders’ page which would publicise the foodbank and other community amenities. 
There are also vouchers available for the co-op for those who are struggling financially and have no food to eat.  Financial issues helpline number 0784976943 confidential and there are also leaflets available in the hub.
Correspondence Received 
A diary of events to be published in the next newsletter Fran Selkirk will collect the information required. Morag Beavon will clarify when the Bowling club officially opens and when new members can try before they join.
The church is happy to continue delivering the newsletter reported George Luke. 
Fiona McPherson has a list of volunteers who have approached her to say they are happy to help. She will bring that to the next meeting. 
A meeting was agreed to those who are interested in assisting the foodbank on 16th January at 6pm.
The bumpers at the coop have been mended and look much better. 
The bus survey has been extended to the 15th January which will hopefully be refreshed as the route is forty two years old.
Bear Roads Survey (the public felt it was rather a basic survey)
There is a major concern regarding lighting at the North end access to the village which has been reported to the head of the roads department. 
Also highlighted is the narrow pavement on the A68 adjacent to the Holmes is becoming extremely dangerous as the hedge is taking up much more ground than it used to. 
The derelict old waterboard building next to (Roxburgh Place/ Davidson Place) was reported as an eyesore and is there anything that could be done to make it more pleasing to the eye. Suggestions; a community orchard or allotments. Suggested to see if Newtown in bloom or the college would be interested in a project to make it nicer. The pavements are in a state of disrepair as well. 
ETN had reported pot holes at the top of Glenburn Avenue. 
Meeting about future Health Centre to be arranged with GP practice,   RF.
Halls Mill houses have been accepted and progress appears to be made. 
The secretary’s laptop needs repair, User friendly in Tweedbank usually fix it.
The phone box had some food etc strewn over people’s gardens again and it was agreed that the foodbank transition into the community wing in the next six weeks should stop this problem. And try to keep any fresh produce off the floor.
Residents from Whitefield enquired if there could be some planters erected to replace the shrub beds that used to be there as its all concrete with no focal point. They would be more than happy to maintain them. Newtown in bloom and the Borders college to be approached to discuss if they would be able to help. 
Benches which have been removed will be replaced along Sprouston Road. 
Path maintenance to be discussed and clarification of the actual paths that surround the village to be viewed on a map. Shelley Edgar informed us that her husband Andrew Edgar and her son Kieran would be happy to help. Any tools that are required need to be reviewed and three quotes submitted.
There is south of Scotland lottery funding available and we would like to see if this would cover  the maintenance of the war memorial as a lawn mower etc is required. Volunteers are required to implement this. Some fundraising to improve the village and bring the community together was discussed and ideas are welcome from anyone. Please feel free to contact us.  
EF had asked ETN what was happening with the SBC building and it was reported that there are more people utilising the building and it was successfully bringing teams together face to face.  There is more flexibility in the building and it is being used well. 
Next meeting: 14th February 2023  in the community wing from 7pm 
All villagers welcomed to come along and find out what is going on in village and raise items or ask questions
NEWTOWN AND EILDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
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